MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, MAY 9, 2018
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, May 9, 2018, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on April 18, 2018 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. Statewide Flood Application has been submitted. 2. The New Bob Cat was delivered last week  

3. Waiting on DNR for the approval for permit to repairs to the levees. DNR sent the levee board a letter for mitigation for the Hebert Levee. A meeting will be scheduled to discuss the letter from DNR.  4. Jefferson Parish Council Member Ricky Templet is working on getting funding to continue the segmented rock breakwater on the north side of Grand Isle.  
President Camardelle stated that he went to Baton Rouge last week and met with Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair and CPRA on the continuing the segmented rock breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle. Mr. Camardelle thanked Jefferson Parish Council Member Templet and Roberts, CPRA, Governor’s Office, town officials and for helping to continue our fight to build segmented breakwater to save Grand Isle from weather conditions. Mr. Camardelle is going to Baton Rouge to continue to fight to get Elmer’s Island open for golf carts for visitors. 
The tax millage resolution was introduced and will be considered at the May 17, 2018 levee board meeting. The tax millage is a renewal tax.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 12:08 p.m.
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